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	DATE: 
	May 6, 2005

	TO:
	Wildlife Committee

	FROM:
	Dick Stone, Chair 

	SUBJECT:
	Action Notes for the April 26, 2005 Wildlife Committee Meeting


Wildlife Committee Meeting
April 26, 2005

Portland, Oregon

Action Notes

	Attendees:
	Terry Luther (CTWSRO), Dick Stone (WDFW), Michael Pope (ODFW), David Speten (BPT), Joe DeHerrera (BPA), Carl Scheeler (CTUIR) and Paul Ashley, Tom Iverson and Frank Young (CBFWA)

	By Phone:
	Matt Berger (CCT), Beth Chase (KTOI) and Loren Kronemann (NPT)

	Time Allocation:
	Objective 1. CBFWA Committee Participation
Objective 2. Technical Review
Objective 3. Presentations
	100%

%

%



	ITEM 1:
	Prepare for Cost-share Workshop with BPA and Council Staff

	Discussion:
	Dick reported that he had spoken with both Gregg Delwiche and Doug Marker to describe the two-phased approach to a cost-sharing workshop as recommended by the WC.  Phase one would be a joint BPA, NPCC, CBFWA staff level scoping meeting to address the following questions:

1. What is the purpose of a cost-sharing workshop?

2. What is the intended audience?

3. What is meant by cost sharing?

4. What is cost sharing intended to accomplish?

5. What is the current level of cost sharing?  (Proposals show cost-sharing intent for 241 of 531 proposals or $141M in addition to $279M in BPA funds.  No data are available to show the level of cost sharing eventually realized.)

	Discussion: (cont.)
	Phase two would be a regional workshop for project sponsors with the intent of providing guidance on how to take advantage of cost sharing opportunities.  Frank Young pointed out that CBFWA has submitted a proposal to sponsor a phase two type workshop on cost sharing, including gathering information on the current level of cost sharing and information on currently available cost sharing opportunities.  He stated that without this funding necessary to cover an unintended shortfall in CBFWA’s budget they would be unable to participate in such a workshop.  
Carl Scheeler stated that he believes that a major impediment to cost sharing is USFWS’ policy of not recognizing BPA funds for matching purposes for use of federal dollars.  Dick outlined the issues to be addressed during a phase one workshop and promised to develop the outline further for broader review.

	ACTION:
	Dick will develop an outline describing a Phase One Workshop for review by the WC.

	ITEM 2:
	Review and Prioritize Tasks for 2005 WC Workplan

	Discussion:
	The WC reviewed the following tasks developed under Agenda Item 7 from the March 23, 2005 WC meeting:
1. Develop criteria for HEP priority and frequency.

2. Organize cost-share workshop.

3. Develop guidelines for crediting BPA for wildlife values in easements, fish acquisitions and out-of-place/out-of-kind species.

4. Develop and implement a series of presentations to the Council highlighting the benefits of the wildlife mitigation program.

5. Encourage the Council to maintain a staff liaison function to the wildlife mitigation program after Peter Paquet retires.

6. Maintain the credibility of the Regional HEP Team by supporting their independence.

7. Consider establishing a policy of using the same species in the follow-up HEPs as was used in the original project loss assessments.

8. Consider establishing a policy of determining key species for cover types that were absent in the original loss assessment by using the species typically used to represent that cover type elsewhere in the region.

9. Continue to hold summer meetings in conjunction with project tours as a cross-training opportunity.

	ACTION:
	It was determined that Items 1 and 2 were ongoing.  Item 3 will be pursued through a collaborative process whereby both BPA and the WC will develop strawman documents to initiate discussions.  Joe DeHerrera stated that BPA had made their position on the 1:1 crediting ratio clear in a letter 2 years ago from the administrator so this is an issue that has been settled in their view and needs no further discussion.  Joe said that he believes, however, that there are other issues, such as species substitution, crediting for easements and crediting for anadromous fish acquisitions, where is would be useful to engage with the goal of reaching a mutually satisfactory resolution.  Item 4 will be initiated by Frank contacting Doug Marker to determine whether the Council would be receptive to the WC presenting a Wildlife Mitigation Program overview at the June Council meeting with subsequent presentations at future meetings tailored to local area activities including tours of nearby wildlife mitigation areas.  Item 5 will be addressed by Frank contacting Peter Paquet for advice on how best to support the continuation of wildlife expertise on Council staff after he retires.  Item 6 will be addressed by wildlife managers supporting the Regional HEP Team activities.  Items 7 and 8 will be addressed at the June 8 WC Meeting in Fossil and Item 9 is being implemented with agreement to hold the next meeting at Fossil, OR with a tour of Pine Creek Ranch.

	ITEM 3:
	Review NPCC/BPA Project and Budget Proposal

	Discussion:
	Dick stated that the Council’s FY 2006 Project Budget Document was just distributed to all project sponsors with a request to complete an online questionnaire for use by the Council in making project funding decisions for FY 2006.  Tom Iverson explained that this approach is counter to MMG recommendations to Council staff at the last MMG meeting.  Tom said that a letter is being drafted from CBFWA to the Council and BPA opposing this unilateral action by the Council and recommending a collaborative process involving the project sponsors.  There is a concern that the Council does not have the expertise to prioritize projects without the direct involvement of the managers in the process.

	ACTION:
	MMG is considering a letter intended to express the managers concerns on this issue at their May 3 meeting.

	ITEM 4:
	Review Draft Criteria for HEP Priority and Frequency

	Discussion:
	Paul reviewed the decision tree in his handout and asked for input.  Paul suggested that a 10% change in a cover type be the trigger for doing a follow-up HEP in addition to 5 and 10 year intervals for follow-up HEPs depending upon cover type.  Carl expressed a concern over doing HEPs any more often than absolutely necessary to avoid burdening the already short-handed staff with additional work during the normal field season.  Paul replied that he did not feel that the HEP needed to be done for the total project if there were large areas of stable habitat so that HEP activities could focus on the habitat types where change would be expected.  Paul also pointed out that additional biological information is usually collected in addition to the required HEP information which should be useful in making project management decisions.

	ACTION:
	Paul is to prepare a transmittal memo describing the intended use for his decision tree handout and distribute to the WC for comment.  The deadline for response is May 27, 2005.

	ITEM 5:
	Discuss Proposal by BPA to Establish an Area on Their Website for all Wildlife Mitigation Reports

	Discussion:
	Joe DeHerrera reported that BPA is developing a new section on their website for the Wildlife Mitigation Program and asked the WC for their advice on how best to obtain electronic copies for reports where BPA has only hard copies.  The WC felt that the best way to obtain electronic copies was by BPA making their request directly to the project sponsors.  Joe said that they also plan to dedicate an area for HEP to assure that this information is not lost and is available to all interested parties.  

	ITEM 6:
	Date and Location of Next Meeting.  The next meeting is tentatively set for June 1, 2005 in Fossil, OR with a tour of Pine Creek Ranch on June 2 and 3.
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